
Attention Idaho City Backcountry Yurt Users 
At the Idaho Department of Parks and Recreation, the health and well-being of our customers 
and employees is our top priority. We understand the concern and uncertainty you may be 
experiencing surrounding the coronavirus (COVID-19) and are committed to ensuring the 
safest user experience while visiting the Idaho City Backcountry Yurts.  

Because of the remote location of the yurts, daily cleaning by a cleaning service or IDPR 
personnel is an impossibility. The yurts are cleaned on a rotational bases by IDPR staff every 
10 to 14 days. We depend heavily on Yurt users to clean and sanitize the yurts for the guest 
that follows them. We have had a long-standing pack-in/pack-out procedure for all users, this 
includes trash, dirt, and germs! 

If you have a Yurt trip planned, please BE ADVISED THAT THE YURT WAS NOT 
PROFESSIONALY SANITIZED before your arrival. In addition, there are several 
recommendations we have in place for users. 

All linen has been removed from the Yurts.  Please bring one double bed sheet for the futon 
and single bed sheets for the number of beds you plan to use. 

- If you are sick or have been around someone who is sick, please stay home. You will 
receive a refund for all cancellations. Please contact Reservation Specialist Roxann 
Cleverly (below). 

- Each of the yurts has been outfitted with bleach, paper towels and spray bottles. We 
recommend you clean all hard surfaces with the bleach/water mix we have provided 
on your arrival and departure from the yurt 

 Spray and wipe down the table, counter, chairs, and all other hard surfaces 
(including beds and futon) 

- We will provide hand sanitizer at the yurts, but we recommend bringing extra in case 
it runs out 

If you have further questions, please contact: 

Roxann Cleverly – Reservation Specialist 
(208) 514-2439 
Roxann.Cleverly@idpr.idaho.gov
 
DeEtta Petersen – Yurt Coordinator 
(208) 781-2296 
DeEtta.Petersen@idpr.idaho.gov 
 
 

 
Tom Helmer – Non-Motorized Trails 
Program Manager 
(208) 914-4821 
Tom.Helmer@idpr.idaho.gov  

mailto:Roxann.Cleverly@idpr.idaho.gov
mailto:DeEtta.Petersen@idpr.idaho.gov
mailto:Tom.Helmer@idpr.idaho.gov

